McGREGOR LEGERE & STEVENS HOLL STON HASS

ATTORNEYS AT LAW, P.C.

2023 JUL 18 AM 9: 10

15 COURT SQUARE - SUITE 660 BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02108 (617) 338-6464 FAX (617) 338-0737

> LUKE H. LEGERE, ESQ. E-mail: llegere@mcgregorlaw.com (617) 338-6464 ext. 126

VIA E-MAIL

July 17, 2023

Karen Apuzzo Langton, Chair Holliston Planning Board Town Hall 703 Washington Street Holliston, MA 01746 e-mail: shermank@holliston.k12.ma.us

RE: 157-165 Lowland Street / Application for Special Permit and Site Plan Approval

Dear Madame Chair and Members of the Board:

This firm represents Master Paving Corporation and Middlesex Asphalt Services, Inc. (together, the "Applicant") with respect to the above-referenced application, which is currently pending before the Holliston Planning Board (the "Board").

We are writing to formally request the withdrawal of that portion of the application seeking approval for the continuation and improvement of the asphalt and concrete manufacturing and recycling operations at the above-referenced property. This request is without prejudice to re-filing in the future for approval of that use.

The Applicant wishes to proceed with the remaining aspects of the pending application seeking approval for construction of the proposed garage building and appurtenances to allow for the overnight parking of trucks and storage of equipment associated with the Applicant's paving businesses.

We thank you for your time and consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions in advance of the next hearing on this matter.

Very truly yours

Luke H. Leger

cc: Brian Winner, Esq.